
Kirmington & Croxton Neighbourhood Watch 
 
 

March Report 
Parish Council Meeting: Tuesday, 2nd April 2019 

 
Thank you to Claire Humble for kindly presenting this report. 

 
 
Monthly Newsletter:   
 
Neighbourhood Watch Activity for the Month of March: 
 

• The Park Run 
 

The Park Run is still continuing, there a core few who attend and run every week and 
is enjoyed by participants. 

 

• WhatsApp 
 

Jules put the following in the April Church Newsletter in respect of NHW Whatsapp 
group. 
 
Neighbourhood Watch:  Jules is proposing to set up a Whats App Group with all members of 
Neighbourhood Watch.  Whats App is a much more immediate and private way of 
communicating rather than email/Facebook, it will be strictly limited to those who are just 
members of Neighbourhood Watch.  This Whats App Group will be used for communicating 
reporting sightings etc, not for general conversations. Jules will be contacting all those who 
are currently members to help set this up.  If there is someone who is not currently a member 
of Kirmington/Croxton Neighbourhood Watch but would like to be, we would very much 
welcome you.  To become a member and part of the Whats App Group, please call or text 
Jules on 07739 914741 or email her on juliesowerby@hotmail.com  Thank you.  For current 
members without a Whats App facility on their phone, emails will be used. 

 

• Reporting Suspicious Persons 

 
Jules feels that there is a very delicate balance between making people aware of things 
going on crimewise within the area and what is wanted by the Village.  Eg. Jules put 
out an awareness report issued by Caistor Police on the village Facebook site, as she 
does regularly.  It was later reported on the Facebook Site that a young man went for 
an interview in the village and had a bit of time before it took place, so he walked 
around the village looking at the memorial site etc.  He was subsequently reported by 
a Villager as suspicious to the Police, the person reporting stated that they were from 
the Village Neighbourhood Watch (I was not made aware of anything).  The police 
visited the young man later and suspect it was quite upsetting for the individual.  The 
villagers were not happy on the Facebook site that this young man had been reported 
and for the waste of police time.     
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• Humberside Airport Rotors Running Refuelling 
 
Jules very kindly received a reply from Humberside Airport via Claire Humble, and will 
be replying in due course. 

 
 

 
 
 
 


